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So this is Christmas! 
And how will we 

“fare,” ... this year? 
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Philip Kennedy CPA B.Acc JP. 
   Phillip is one of our many business entrepreneurs who heads up the Bosco Accounting 
company in Sanctuary Point. Philip recently made a couple of Media Releases ( see in-
serted releases below) on behalf of small business and I am pleased to say that both of his 
Christmas wishes, have almost come true. The Reserve Bank of Australia has, effective 
5th December 2012 reduced the interest rate by 25 basis points, or one quarter of one 
percent, while the Westpac, CBA and the NAB have all cut their rates by only 20 basis 
points, with the ANZ expected to release their rates on Friday 14th December 2012. 
Seems like the Ebenezer Scrooges are still around this Christmas, when it comes to the 
Banks! I would also have thought the full rate cut would have been a win/win for the 
Banks and the Building Industry! … We sure need all the support we can get down here! 
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  When you read this current issue and if you would like a copy of previous  issues, 
I can not send you a hard copy, however, If you have an e-mail address and tele-
phone me with your details, I would be pleased to e-mail you a copy of past and 
future issues …  telephone:  (02)  4443 3394. 



The Fire Season has started 
You Can Never be Prepared too Early! 

And don’t forget to care for your Pets! 
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         Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed 

The Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed can be contacted by calling the President : 
Alex Paton on 02 4443 4281 or going on line at www.sanctuarypointmenshed.org 
   To view their wonderful Carpentry and Wrought Ironwork, step inside of the new 
IGA complex at St Georges Basin, where the Men’s shed is located just inside the 
main door, every Thursday from 10.00 am and if you can not find that special Xmas 
Gift! ... You were not looking!  

   At present SANCTUARY  POINT  MEN’S  SHED, both the metal and wood 
working, is located on private property at Falls Creek and it is time to bring back 
this registered charity to “SANCTUARY POINT,” where it belongs. Clifton Park 
would make a wonderful home, together with COMMUNITY  GARDENS and a 
great BICYCLE  TRACK for the recreation of the whole community to enjoy. If 
you can imagine the benefits of these three wonderful assets in our town, please take 
time out to contact me: Dennis Williams on 02 4443 3394 and give me your support 
and I will forward your name on to the proper people who can make things happen, 
for their consideration. 

  SUPPORT  OUR  LOCAL  ASSETS 
 In our own  Town 

 SANCTUARY  POINT  a  COASTAL  VILLAGE  of  the  SHOALHAVEN  

"Problems with men's health, isolation, loneliness and depression are looming as 
major health issues for men. Sanctuary Point Men's Shed can play a significant 
and practical role in addressing these and other men's issues.  
Our Men’s Shed can help connect men with our community and mainstream so-
ciety and at the same time act as a catalyst in stimulating our community's eco-
nomic activities."  
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Woolworths Marketplace Development 
 at Vincentia NSW. 

 
   I can remember the meeting which took place in the Vincentia community hall, one Tues-
day evening at 7.30 pm on the 16th February 2012. The hall was packed to bursting point 
and so many more concerned people, jostled for the best advantage points outside of the 
hall. You may wonder why! So many people were attending the hall, it was very hot, with 
windows and doors wide open, but! We could not care, Woolworths were coming to town, 
well! Their speaker Mr Patrick Hall, Woolworths Project Manager for the Vincentia Mar-
ketplace, to be constructed on the already commenced clearing of the allocated land for de-
velopment. 
   I and so many of us, listened with excitement, as the Project Manager spoke of the con-
struction plan, that would bring wealth and prosperity to the whole of the Bay & Basin and 
would also encourage tourism to the Shoalhaven, far and wide, as many Big W shoppers 
would flock to spend their money on the wide range of merchandise at their disposal.  

7500 sqm full size big W— same as Dapto & Shellharbour. 
4200 sqm full line Woolworths supermarket. 

1450 sqm Aldi. 
5500 sqm Specialty Shops (45 stores). 

Parking for 9500 cars. (Correction 950 cars). 
Building in bush design. 

Community area, Natural lighting, solar panels & LED Lights. 
Water quality Treatment, High ceilings and best practice design. 

   As if this wasn't enough to encourage the community, the prospect of 500 jobs that could 
be created, was but another plus in the hat with all of the other benefits. 

This is what Mr Hall said then! So what has gone terrible wrong 
since then? 

   
   In an article written by DAYLE LATHAM of the South Coast Register 
July 23, 2012, 8:39 a.m. Mr Latham reported that: “Mr Hall said the development was 
challenged by the cost of road works required for development consent. “It’s in the order of $17 million to 
complete the road works that council wants us to. “In light of that we are looking at ways and working with 
council to potentially stage development to reduce the scope of the road works to make it viable for the com-
munity,” he said. 
   In essence, the developer is looking at options to reduce the size of the centre and stagger development. 
“That way, we can work with council to reduce the scope of road works to something more manageable and 
appropriate for the centre,” he said. He said the scope of the road works required by council was unprece-
dented, compared to other sites around the country. “But we are working with them to make sure we get the 
right outcome for community. The last thing we want is a bottleneck, so there is a balance that needs to be 
achieved,” he said.  
   Mr Hall said the road works had originally been based on forecasted population growth figures done in 2006, 
which had not been achieved. However he confirmed Woolworths was definitely going ahead with the develop-
ment and was committed to the project. He added there had recently been a lot of strong support from the 
community. “Traditionally there has been some push back and objections from the community, but more re-
cently there has been a quiet majority coming out and wanting to see the development happen,” he said. 
Mr Hall said he would like to see the development progress as soon as possible; they were just waiting to re-
solve the road work issues with council”. 
 
   I would have thought, given the location of the proposed Big W within the Shoalhaven and 
the population growth in the Bay& Basin, it would have been prudent of the Shoalhaven 
Council, to have seen the benefits of the Big W in a major developing community, without 
the prospects of local job incentives, to have such quality development and job opportuni-
ties, injected into our communities, without council having to come up 
with alternative ideas, to provide employment in such fast growing towns 
of the Shoalhaven. The Jervis Bay Road / Naval College Road has in the 
past been notorious for its bends and narrow roads and although it is used 
by the many, why is so much attention put on WOLLWORTHS? 

Dennis
Highlight
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On a lighter side, Let’s talk about what good things 
are taking place. 

 
I was walking around the Ray Brooks Reserve (Palm Beach, Sanctuary Point) 

When I saw some Kayaks on a pristine St Georges Basin 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

They turned out to be the Bay & Basin Sportsfishing Tour company doing 
what they do best! Creating enjoyment on our pristine waters . 

bbsf.com.au        or ….  0413 610 832 
 

They catch em, photo em and let em go! How’s that! 
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 Annual Santa Bike Ride—Vincentia to Huskisson 
   This year Santa Clause was snowed under, snowed over and snowed in and 
had to recruit some Santa Helpers to help him do the big SANTA  RUN  on 
Christmas Eve, so he invited lots of bicycle riders to practice a run between Vin-
centia and Huskisson. This ride took place at 7.00 pm on 6th December 2012 and 
around 1,000 Santa Clause helpers rode the long ride, hoping that Santa would 
choose them on Christmas Eve and oh! What a sight it was. 

   Looks like Santa’s Carriage helpers 
were also on offer! 

Message from the Editor 
Any form of advertising in this Newsletter, has been inserted free of charge by 
the Editor as a community service, all expenses of the publication and printing  

is paid for by the Editor—Dennis O. Williams. 
Kate & Dennis extends to one and all 

Our Sincere and Joyful 
Christmas 2012 

and a HAPPY 2013 NEW  YEAR  



    

   I am including the following information, within my Newsletter, as a com-
munity service. If you think something is Wrong, phone it in on the 
POLICE ASSISTANCE LINE … call 131 444    It will be recorded as an In-
cident and passed on to the appropriate Police Station to follow up … It will 
also become a Statistic and they can be used for the allocation of Police in 
your Local Police Precincts. 
 
   If it is an EMERGENCY ... call 000 and ask for Police.  
                             or  
   CRIME STOPPERS ... call 1800 333 000  
 
   When you have had enough! … Remember … If you want to stop Crime … 
I mean … You really want to stop Crime … Commit yourself to a SIGNED 
STATEMENT and you will REALLY give your POLICE something to WORK 
WITH! 
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The following advertisement, is Inserted by the Editor as a Community Ser-
vice for the  SAFETY OF LIFE AT SEA                           
When you are going on the waters, of the 
     ST GEORGES BASIN … Don’t forget 

 to log on and off with Marine Rescue Sussex Inlet, for the safety of 
your life on the water. (27 Mhz Chn: 88 VHF Chn: 16) 

                                               Telephone: 4441 3555.                   For 

Dob in a 
Wrong! ... 
You Know 
it’s Right! 

  MARINE  RESCUE  JERVIS  BAY  -  Major raffle to be drawn 
 9th June 2013                                                                   at Huskisson Bowling Club 

Purchase Tickets at the Ma-
rine Rescue Jervis Bay watch 

House in Voyager Park 
Huskisson 


